
Strategic Planning & Environment OSC Action Points - Jan 

 

4th Oct A response to 
members as to why 
there is an air quality 
monitor in Bennets 
End when there wasn’t 
previously.  

Emma 
Walker 

01/11/23 Sent Via Email  

4th Oct Link to Urban Capacity 
Study to be circulated 
to committee 
members. 

Sara Whelan 04/10/23 Sent via email to committee 

4th Oct Committee members 
to submit any topics for 
discussion as part of 
the work programme to 
the Chair. 

Committee Ongoing This is a standing action  

1st 
Nov 

To email wording to be 
included on page 7 of 
the previous minutes 
regarding JDoe's 
response to Cllr 
Deacon. (Cllr Gale) 

Cllr Gale 02/11/23 Received, LF to update minutes 

1st 
Nov 

To provide exact 
definition of highways 
trees to councillors. 

IRoss 12/12/23 A highways tree, or roadside tree,  is usually a tree located on a grass verge 
next to a road or with a pavement next to a road. The vast majority of roadside 
trees are now managed directly by Hertfordshire County Council, although 
there will be some occasions when roadside trees are managed directly by our 
tree team, for example if they are on housing land. If there are any enquiries 
about roadside trees, it is best to talk to HCC directly and the contacts are on 
our the webpages  



Report a tree problem (dacorum.gov.uk) 

1st 
Nov 

To confirm the next 
play area identified for 
improvement or 
refurbishment as 
referred to on page 18 
of the report. 

CDempsey 12/12/23 To confirm the next play area identified for improvement or refurbishment as 
referred to on page 18 of the report. 
 
The following play areas form part of the capital programme 
 
Apsley Lock (HH) 
Durrants Lane (B) 
Warners End Upper Valley (HH) 
Flaunden (HH) 
Tower Hill (Chipperfield) (KL) 
Croft Meadow 
(Chipperfield) (KL) 
Woodhall Farm (HH) 
Miswell Lane (T) 
 
The following Parks are planned to commence in June 2024; Flaunden, Tower 
Hill, Croft Meadow and Woodhall Farm 

1st 
Nov 

To add additional 
commentary regarding 
potential overspend of 
around £1m 

CDempsey   

1st 
Nov 

To confirm with 
Committee if the 
Council is working with 
Butterly Conservation 
on the chalk bank at 
Spring Fields. 

IRoss 12/12/23 The main work was completed last year. The seeds grew this summer. Next 
spring we should see a dramatic improvement in density as more perennials 
start to grow. We are still working with local volunteers and theButterfly 
Conservation Trust, who monitor the site on a regular basis. 

1st 
Nov 

To provide update from 
Environment Agency 
regarding proposal on 
River Gade 

IRoss 12/12/23 The Environment Agency now have a fully funded scheme and are mobilising 
to deliver the proposed river re-routing as per the approved planning consent. 
The decision was issued on Friday 27 January 2023. 
 
DBC Officer representation  



 
Representatives of the Environment Agency have been requested to attend the 
SPAE committee on Wednesday 7 February to update committee members 
further. 

1st 
Nov 

To add inviting a 
member from the 
Environment Agency to 
a future meeting to 
provide an update on 
River Gade 

LFowell  Contact has been made via Cllr Capozzi, awaiting confirmation they can 
attend. 

1 Nov To confirm if the 
number of fly-tipping 
incidents have 
increased or 
decreased 

EWalker 12/12/23 Sent Via email 

1 Nov To provide quarterly 
figures for recycling 
rates over the past 3 
years. 

JMooteealoo 12/12/23 Sent Via email 

1 Nov To provide update on 
cost impact of 
extending green bin 
collection service 

JMooteealoo 12/12/23 This would cost £29453 for one additional collection. 

1 Nov To provide update on 
issues with footfall 
counters 

JDoe  Diane to provide information early 2024 

1 Nov To provide update on 
number of vacant retail 
properties 

JDoe 06/12/23 Sent Via Email 



     

6th 
Dec 

John Mooteealoo to 
provide details on if 
there are savings by 
starting 2 week later in 
2024 compared to 
2023 

JMooteealoo 20/12/23 24/45 Season to start on 26 Feb 24 and to close on 6 Dec 24. 
Communication already sent out residents for 24/25 green waste season. 
To extend the Green Waste service for another cycle (2 weeks) to finish on 20 
Dec 24 this would cost in the region of £35K per week, totalling £70K for the 2 
week extension. 
 
 
24/45 Season to start on 26 Feb 24 and to close on 6 Dec 24. 
Communication already sent out residents for 24/25 green waste season. 
To extend the  Green Waste service for another stand alone cycle (2 weeks) ie 
to start on to finish on 20 Jan 25 and close on 31 Jan 25 this would cost in the 
region of £70K + £2.5K additional agency training for the 2 week extension 

 


